
 

 

 

 

 

 

NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 

 

NOTICE OF POLLING DISTRICTS, POLLING PLACES AND POLLING PLACES 

REVIEW FOR GREAT GRIMSBY CONSTITUENCY AND BRIGG AND 

IMMINGHAM CONSTITUENCY (PART)  

 

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with Section 18C of the Representation of the 

People Act 1983 North East Lincolnshire Council (the Council) it to carry out a review of 

its polling districts and polling places.  

 

Relevant information and mapping regarding the current arrangements and proposals for 

changes can be found on the Council’s website or can be inspected at the address below.  

 

The (Acting) Returning Officer (ARO) for the Parliamentary constituencies of Brigg and 

Immingham and Great Grimsby and Cleethorpes will comment on the proposals. Those 

representations will be published on the Council’s website and will be available for 

inspection at the address below. 

 

Electors within the Council area or within a UK Parliamentary constituency which has any 

part in the authority may make a representation. We invite comments from all electors, 

local political parties, elected members and town and parish councillors regarding the 

convenience of voting at polling stations currently used for the elections and would 

welcome suggestions for alternative sites.  

 

The Council would also welcome the views of all residents, particularly disabled residents 

or any person or body with the expertise in access for persons with any type of disability, 

on the proposals, ARO’s representations or any other related matters.  

 

Anybody making representations should, if possible, give alternative places that may be 

used as polling stations.  

 

Comments and representations may be submitted as follows: 

Post Electoral Services, Municipal Offices, Town Hall Square, Grimsby, DN31 
1HU 

Email elections@nelincs.gov.uk  
Online  https://tell-us.questionpro.eu/t/AB3uoi9ZB3vkXw  
 

All representations must be made by no later than 5pm Tuesday 31st October 2023.  

 

The Council will consider all proposals on Thursday 14th December 2023 and then the 

outcome of the review will then be published on the Councils website.  

 

mailto:elections@nelincs.gov.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftell-us.questionpro.eu%2Ft%2FAB3uoi9ZB3vkXw&data=05%7C01%7CLaura.Cowie%40nelincs.gov.uk%7C605d1ed65c3f485ea57e08dbc0346af8%7C2000653ac2c64009ac5a2455bfbfb61d%7C0%7C0%7C638315103578946934%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=k8xWkj72mQydA3L8%2F3AHZ5cjEg8RhbfJkVLVHsH9Lg0%3D&reserved=0


Anybody making representations should be aware that, upon completion of the review, all 

correspondence and representations received must, by law, also be published. 

 

Rob Walsh 

Electoral Registration Officer 

 

Date: 2nd October 2023 


